
 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE 

BARRINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

BARRINGTON, RI 02806 

 

Minutes of the Building Committee 06/26/17 

 

Present were Mr. Guida, Ms. Clancy, Dr. Anderson, Mr. Fahey, Mr. Feeney, Mr. Finn, Mr. Hervey, Mr. 

Learned and Mr. Messore. Absent were Mr. Brenner, Ms. Jacobs, Mr. Primiano, Mr. Tarro, Mr. Terrell 

and Mr. Zawatsky. 

 

 Meeting began at 7:07 p.m.  

 

 A motion was made to approve the June 12, 2017 minutes by Mr. Feeney. Seconded by Mr. 

Learned. Motion approved. Mr. Fahey abstained. 
 

 Mr. Tavares gave an update on the Design Development Estimates. The cost estimators from 

KBA and the OPM’s third party estimator met to compare the their estimates line by line and 

reconciled the two estimates. The two estimates are approximately 2% apart. Mr. Tavares feels 

this is very good. The object of this activity is not to come to the same number but to confirm that 

both cost estimates are looking at the same information and are scoping the project the same way 

from a quantity and a cost standpoint. This is another example of a quality performance review. 

Mr. Tavares did state that there are a few more items they need to review and verify. How they 

built their estimates to make sure they built them the same way. They will report back on this at 

the next meeting. 
 

 Mr. Tavares introduced Mr. John Renquinha, Assistant Superintendent of Public Works for 

Barrington. They met last week to discuss the irrigation system at the Middle School. Mr. 

Renquinha provided information about the existing wells and whether there is a benefit on 

spending the $7,500 to test the existing wells. 
 

 Ms. Bradner provided the background on the irrigation system on why they would like to test the 

existing abandoned well to get a better understanding on the flow that it would produce. There are 

three outcomes that could happen as a result of running the two wells together for a 48 hour test 

performed by Precision Well. The best outcome would be that we could get a good flow by 

running both wells simultaneously. This would mean they would not recommend a tank. They 

would be able to irrigate straight from both wells and they would have less number of zones 

because there would be good flow. This would allow us to save money on equipment. The second 

outcome, we don’t get the flow that we are looking for. This would mean that we would need 

more equipment underneath the field, more zones and we would still come directly from the two 

wells into the field irrigation system. The third outcome, we would get very little flow from the 

abandon well (about 10 gallons a minute in addition to the 30 gallons that we are getting from the 

current well that is in use). With this outcome they would recommend a tank, the flow would go 

into the tank and then they would be able to pump out of the tank at the higher flow that we are 

looking for in order to get the minimum amount of zones.  

 

 Ms. Bradner stated that if we were to use the old well they would replace the casing and the 

pump. This would be part of the contract documents. The replacements are very similar to what 



 

 

was done to the existing well from DPW within the last two years. Ms. Bradner stated that what 

they would recommend is to do the test, figure out what outcome that we are going to get and 

then to design the system accordingly. Also, by doing something to improve the irrigation system 

you will be irrigating over a shorter span of time so you would have less water loss because of 

evaporation, you are also increasing the availability of the fields to be playable for the community 

during the day and it will extent the longevity of the wells. 
 

 Mr. Renquinha stated the existing well that is being used was refurbished two years ago. This is 

typical of wells. Ten to fifteen years into a wells usage the casing will have some decay and rot 

and the pump’s life expectancy is usually five to eight years. However when you are running a 

pump 16 to 18 hours a day the life expectancy for that pump goes down to three to five years. The 

bearing get hot and wear down quicker. He also feels that the more water that can go on the fields 

in a short period of time would be a great benefit for sports, the school, and the maintenance. The 

abandoned well has been abandoned for about 15 years however there is water there. About eight 

months ago there was an accident where the circuit breaker was hit in the building by accident 

and the two pumps ran all weekend long. The existing pump is hooked up to the irrigation system 

and the other one is encased in plastic piping that comes out of the ground. While both were 

running the water from the abandoned well ran and flooded out the backstop of the baseball field. 

So there is water there however the amount of water is still unsure. Mr. Renquinha feels it would 

be a great benefit to know what we have and then end up with two wells possibly running at 30 

gallons a minute. This would cut down your watering time to 7 – 8 hours a day even at the hotter 

time of the year. Also, the second option could result in a reduced rate of gallons per minute but 

would still be a benefit because you can then have more zones with smaller heads. And the third 

option with the tank is also a good option. 

 

 Ms. Bradner feels that one of the important things to consider is do you want to take a risk and 

drill a new well and hope you reach water or do you want to test your existing well where you 

actually know that you have water. 
 

 The concern is that the existing well falls right in one of the fields. 
 

 Mr. Feeney would not recommend retaining the existing well in the field. It would be a nuisance 

every time you would have to maintain the pump and maintain the screen. You would need access 

every two or three years for maintenance. He would like the irrigation design to state what flow 

they would need to support the design that they are recommending and put it in. The cost of a new 

well might be less than the cost of a tank. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that there are risks just finding a well that will give you what you need. This is 

why the proposal to test the two wells. The hope is to get the most economical result with an 

improved irrigation system and better flow. 
 

 Mr. Feeney stated that he would support testing the abandon well however he feels that they 

would be shortsighted trying to make use of the existing well at the current location unless they 

reconfigure the fields. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Renquinha asked if it would be difficult to move the field about 10 feet so that the well will 

not be in the field. This way the well equipment will not need to be buried under the ground. 
 

 Ms. Bradner stated that they could look into that and report back. They could possibly move the 

baseball backboard as well as the smaller field. However the two fields will be overlapped. 
 

 Mr. Finn stated that right now at the High School there are two fields that overlap and they don’t 

schedule games at the same time and when they practice they are aware of the situation and plan 

accordingly. 
 

 Ms. Clancy made a motion to have Ms. Bradner, Aqueous Consultants, and the site engineers see 

if the fields can be moved away from the well.  
 

 Ms. Clancy stated that if the committee were to agree to the testing of the abandoned well it 

would not be until August. She would like the consultants before the July 10th meeting to see if 

the field can be moved away from the well and to meet with Mr. Finn to see if the new 

configuration of the fields will work for the schools and community.  
 

 The motion also includes that after meeting with George Finn and it is determined that the new 

field location will work then the consultants can move forward with the testing. Mr. Learned 

second the two part motion. Motion approved. 
 

 Mr. Tavares returned back to reviewing the estimatest. Right now they are roughly $98,000 above 

the total project budget with incorporating the total value of the bid alternates. They still need to 

go back to the estimates and iron out some of the items before requesting approval of the bid 

alternates. 
 

 Ms. Clancy thought that the cost estimates were going to be reconciled and that there would be a 

certain number that the OPM felt were going to work.  
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that the estimates were reconciled. The estimates were very far apart before 

they started the reconciliation however he feels there are still a few differences (even the way the 

estimators put their estimates together) so he wants to go through them again before coming back 

to the committee. 
 

 A meeting with RIDE/SBA on June 22, 2017. Representatives were KBA, OPM, Mr. Guida, and 

Mr. Zawatsky. It went very well. Dr. DaSilva said that this is the best preparation for a project 

that he has seen. He did have some comments that the architect need to address but everyone felt 

good about the meeting. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Guida reiterated that he felt that it was a fabulous preparation for a project and that he did 

have things for KBA and the OPM to come back to him with but overall the best preparation yet. 
 

 Mr. Tavares met with Mr. Tarro on Friday, June 23rd to review the Front-End documents. They 

went over everything and Mr. Tarro will be passing the documents over to Mr. Whitney. 
 

 Horizon Engineering, Commissioning Agent, has issued Design Development document reviews. 

They had about 24 comments. KBA will review the comments and report back to Horizon. 
 

 Project phasing is ongoing.  

 

 All the necessary applications (DEM, RIDOT, etc.)  have been signed off on. 
 

 At the last meeting, the OPM discussed that they received one proposal for a quality control 

review. Nothing formal. The committee asked that they contact other firms, which they did, and 

received two proposals. There was a significant difference in the quotes. At this time the OPM 

has not checked references.  Mr. Tavares spoke with Albert Russell to make sure that he was not 

missing anything and also to make sure that we were going to get a comprehensive review. He 

stated that he is a small company and that he has a different process which usually can bring the 

cost down. 
 

 Mr. Tavares feels that they would need to know by the next meeting if this document review is 

something that the committee would like to do. 
 

 Mr. Guida was a little cautious because of the difference in the pricing. 

 

 Mr. Tavares stated that Redicheck is a national firm and Albert Russell is not and this could be 

the reason for the difference. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that this process is another way to try and identify any potential flaws in the 

documents. However you need to remember that these documents are your documents. The 

committee would be putting this out to bid. You can go back to the contractor and ask why they 

did not picked up on this or that. In the end it comes to the committee. The change orders will be 

paid through the contractor. The contractor has a contract with the district. So this process with 

the quality control review will give you another level of insurance beyond that which KBA will 

be doing on their own. 

 

 Mr. Tavares will follow-up with Albert Russell’s firm and call their references. 

 

 Mr. Tavares feels that the committee can wait until July 10th to authorize the architects to move 

forward into Construction Documents. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Guida confirmed with Mr. Tavares that there will not be a delay if we wait until July 10th to 

remain on the schedule that they have come up with. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that July 10th should be fine. There will be better information from the cost 

estimates by the 10th. 
 

 Communication will be sent to the Building Committee members that the next meeting will be for 

an approval to move to the Construction Documents. 
 

 Ms. Clancy asked KBA what moving to the Construction Document phase means in terms of 

what is set in stone regarding the design, exterior, elevations. 
 

 Mr. Trim stated cautiously that nothing is set in stone however if there is a change or a second 

look it will extend the time on the back end of the project.  
 

 Ms. Clancy stated that there has been some discussion about taking a closer look at elevations and 

looking at the materials that are being proposed as well as some of the structures (the finer 

points). So if July 10th is the date that we need to give the approval to move to CD then she wants 

to make sure before then the committee will get KBA’s best effort. 
 

 Mr. Trim stated that in terms of the exploration of materials and the cost we can do that at the 

beginning of the 60% design CD after approval. The same thing for some of the structural levels. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that there is still some Design Development that goes on after the approval of 

the CD. The building level design and some of the interior design can still be talked about.  
 

 Mr. Feeney questioned whether the estimate will have more clarity and be out of draft form. Mr. 

Tavares stated that the estimate will always be in a draft form. Mr. Feeney feels that the 

committee should not be going on a draft estimatet. It should be an estimate of DD and will 

represent the final product from the documents that were prepared. There should also be clarity on 

the DOT items that are included or not included, which VE items are included or not and clarity 

on which numbers will be used. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that they typically use the Architect’s estimator’s numbers because they are 

the ones that need to meet the budget so that is the number that they will be trusting. If there was 

a big, big gap then that is when the OPM would need to have a conversation about whether they 

will need to do something more however the two cost estimators are within 2% of each other they 

are comfortable with what they have. 
 

 KBA gave a quick presentation on the floor plans and also showed some slides of the exterior of 

the building and a video or a fly around of the exterior of the building. 



 

 

 

 KBA review some of the materials that will be used for the exterior. 
 

 Mr. Messore let the committee know that Mr. Tarro is drafting a letter to the School Committee 

so that we can put forward a request to the Town Council to waive the building permit fee as they 

traditionally do with other town projects. 
 

 Ms. Brody asked Mr. Hervey if there is data so that we could put in the context of the request to 

the Town Council regarding the fees. She questioned if it is $3000. Mr. Hervey stated that was the 

number that he received when he spoke to Mr. Speaker. Ms. Brody said that it was significantly 

more that the School Committee had been told. However as we look to request the waiver from 

the Town Council she feels it would be important to put it in context. 
 

 Mr. Tavares stated that he spoke to Mr. Tarro regarding the fees and that it was already in the 

works for the waiver of the local fees however Mr. Tarro did ask Mr. Tavares to put into the 

budget $60,000 for the State fees that cannot be waived. Mr. Tavares stated that the local fees 

have already been taken out of the budget but he could put them back in until we hear from the 

Town Council confirming the waiver. 
 

 Mr. Tavares also stated that the Bonding cost and legal fees have also been brought down to zero.  
 

 Ms. Clancy stated that the Town Council does not meet until the end of July. Mr. Guida stated 

that they should keep it in the budget for now. 
  

 The next committee meetings are scheduled for July 10, 2017, August 7, 2017 and September 11, 

2017. 

 

 A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:11 p.m. by Mr. Fahey. Seconded by Ms. Feeney. 

Meeting adjourned. 


